
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

JULY 19, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 AM by President Jimmy Fontenot.  The Rotary Prayer and The 

Pledge of Allegiance were recited. 

President Fontenot received an email from Frank Bradshaw, PDG from District 6200.  It was a request for 

Nominee for the District Nominating Committee.  The term is for only a year.   Nick Simoneaux has 

recently served on this committee and has asked for our club to nominate him again for another year.  

Rose will take care of sending it in by September 7, 2018. 

President Fontenot reported to the membership the Board Meeting held on Wednesday, July 18, 2018.  

▫ Blood Drive on the Saturday of the Rayne Farmer’s Market.  It was moved by Nick, seconded by 

Steve and carried that we proceed with plans to get the blood mobile here in August. 

▫ President Fontenot will try to speak to Mr. Bradshaw, District Administrator regarding getting 

medical supplies to Haiti. 

▫ Ed Taylor brought a sample pamphlet that he has been working on.  

Mike Hollier called President Fontenot to get our commitment in handling the Silent Auction for Trivia 

Night on November 16, 2018. 

Fran Bihm asked if there was a budget made yet for new year.   The budget was delayed because of 

vacation.  It along with membership list and calendar will be emailed to each member. 

Football Pool is going well.  If you know anyone who wants one please call Kyle. 

President Fontenot spoke of corporate Sponsorship.  This would be an idea to gain membership.  He will 

inquire procedures from District 6200 office. 

Bob Landry reported that on Monday, the City of Rayne had a dedication ceremony at the Mural Room.  

He said was very nice ceremony. 

Mr. Taylor asked for volunteers to be on his Communication Committee.  He needs a few with 

knowledge of advertising. 

There being no further business Steve Bandy moved, Abby Guidry seconded and it was carried that we 

adjourn. 

 

         

 



 

 


